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2018 News & Views Schedule
In May, News & Views will publish as follows:

Copy due by 9:30 a.m.	 Publication Date
Thursday, May 3, 2018	 Friday, May 11, 2018 
Thursday, May 17, 2018	 Friday, May 25, 2018

Thank you, everyone, for your cooperation.

New Member Meeting  
A Success

by Director Nancy Dale

Once again, our New Member meeting on April 7 was a success! The 
stormy April weather didn't dampen the spirits of the new members who 

attended, nor did it lessen the enthusiasm of all the clubs, activities, Board 
Directors, General Manager, or Golf Pro who were on hand to meet our new 
neighbors. Domino's, our generous sponsor, kept the food samples coming 
throughout the afternoon.

I want to thank all the volunteers who helped put on this successful event. 
A special thanks to Tim and Michelle Prather who showed up long before the 
event began to help set up. They were on hand to greet our new members as 
well as help take down the tables and chairs after everyone was gone. It's the 
quiet behind-the-scenes volunteering that often goes unnoticed. I couldn't have 
done it without them.

Our next new member meeting is Saturday, July 28th at 1:00 p.m. in the 
Dining Hall. If you have never attended a new member meeting, plan on 
coming. Your board members, General Manager, Golf Pro, and many clubs and 
activities are on hand to speak with you one to one. Come with your questions. 
You won't be disappointed.

Volunteers Needed at 
AWARE Food Bank

by Kathy Hiller

AWARE Food Bank is in need of more Bread Runners. Since Don and 
Jeanne Hofstetter have retired, there are several days that need to be filled. 

We thank all the previous and current volunteers – and especially the 
Hofstetters for their years of service – THANK YOU!

Contact Wilbur Kauffman at 503-981-5828 between 8 a.m. and noon to 
volunteer.

Family Golf Weekend –  
Hold the Date

by Diana Lindberg 

Family Golf day this year is earlier this year and another full weekend of 
fun. Plan family time on the golf course on June 2 and 3 from 7 a.m. to 

closing. 
On this special weekend, green fees are waived to all residents and associate 

members for you and your family. And you get “goody bags” and a chance to 
win door prizes which are drawn at the end of each day.  

Tee times are required at the pro shop. Sign-ups will start about 3-4 weeks 
before. An update with the sign-ups date will be announced closer to the event. 

In addition to several options to play – White – Gold – Red, we also have a 
3-par course, for 9- hole or 18-hole games. Other options would be a scramble 
if you want to play faster or with family members with different skill levels. 
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SENIOR DISCOUNT!

Woodburn 
AA Meetings

Each Tues/Thurs at 7:30 p.m.

St. Mary’s Episcopal Church
1560 W. Hayes Street
Woodburn, OR 97071

What we hear here, what we  
see here, stays here.

FREE: 3 unused/unopened HP 932XL Black Ink cartridges. Contact News & 
Views to get them. 971-338-6131. 

YARD SALE: 1393 Mulberry Drive, Fri & Sat, April 27 & 28, 9-4. Antique 
radio in cabinet; Persian rug; nice old wooden desk; and much more. 

HUGE DOWNSIZING SALE: 1721 Sallal Road, Fri & Sat, May 4 & 5, 9 a.m. -  
3 p.m. Oak drop leaf table with 2 chairs $100; freezer $25 works; small furniture; 
Panda Collection. Soup to nuts! 

FOR SALE: Desk with 4 drawers $50; China Cabinet with glass front with 
3 drawers and 3 shelves, excellent condition. $200; 7 foot La-Z-Boy Sofa, 
excellent condition. $200. Call 503-649-7016.

FOR SALE: Craftsman vintage belt sander 4/24 model #315-22620. Nice 
condition. - $40. Craftsman mover - $200. MasterBuilt kettle type BBQ, 18 
inch - near new - $20. Stansport propane camp stove. Stainless steel near new 
condition, clean, 23”x11”x4.5” - $50. Stearns adult-size life preserver in great 
condition - $10 Adult-size sleeping bag. Just cleaned - $20. Stainless steel 
tableware. Barely used. Service for 8 plus serving pieces - $20. Call Rick or 
Carole 503-981-5664.

FOR SALE: Top quality Parklane Cornell queen-size mattress, low profile 
box spring, and frame. The Cornell mattress is a foam overlay on offset-
coil, providing firm but gentle support for an excellent night's sleep. New in 
October 2016; we moved up to a king size. Great buy at $650! Check it out at  
https://parklanemattresses.com/product/the-cornell/ then call Alan or Dagmar at 
503-201-8399.

FOR SALE: 2013 Sears Craftsman Lawnmower, cost $370. Will sell for $175, 
works great but due to injury, I have to hire out mowing. Bed Bath & Beyond 
shower seat with fold up back, handles, and accessories. Easy to assemble. In 
box, bought for recent surgery. $40 negotiable; Walker $10. Call 503-263-4665.

FOR SALE: Plasplugs 7" tile wet saw. Used for one project and in excellent 
condition. One HP, diamond blade, works very well. $50. Call 503-982-0516.

WANTED: TV converter box remote for Zenith converter box DTT900 or Both 
converter box with remote. Call 503-269-8174.

FOR SALE: 2007 Kia Rondo 138k miles; always serviced; runs great. (See 
photo on bulletin board by restaurant) $1500. Call Jerry 206-383-2121.

FOR SALE: GE electric stove, almond-colored, works great, I just switched to 
gas. $50. Vintage American Drew china cabinet. Cherry finish. Glass shelves, 
lighted interior. Felt-lined drawer for silver. Two doors below open to offer more 
storage. $399. Cherry sofa table for entry or behind sofa. $45. Vintage cherry 
4-poster, queen size headboard, footboard & side rails. $75. Elna sewing machine 
(the Cadillac of sewing machines!)-older model, but has all the extras, even the 
original manual. Cherry cabinet. $100. Antique two-drawer dresser with mirror. 
Raised legs with wheels. Tongue in groove construction, no nails or screws. 
$400. Solid wood, Western style dining room table. Four matching straight back 
chairs. $500. 830-708-7983.

Next Publication of NEWS & VIEWS
May 11, 2018

Deadline for Articles, Thursday, May 3, 9:30 a.m.
We LOVE to have your free ads and articles.   

The BEST way to get your information in News & Views is to send  
us this information by e-mail to nv@WoodburnEstatesGolf.com. 

When submitting free ads be sure to include your  
MEMBERSHIP NUMBER.

CLASSIFIEDS

You could see 
your ad here in the next 
issue of News & Views.

Contact the 
Advertising Sales Manager 

at 971-338-6131 
to find out how.

In Memory Of...
Brown, Katherine (Kay) – March 8, 2018
Farrier, John - April 19, 2018
Plowman, Lucy – March 20, 2018

Memorial Service for Virgil Burk 
Saturday, May 5, 2018, 1-4 p.m., 
Woodburn Christian Church, 126 N. Workman Drive

PAYING CASH  
FOR DIABETIC  
TEST STRIPS

CALL OR MESSAGE RYAN
971-388-2032

Don’s and Kathy’s 
Exterior Cleaning

Still washing 
houses and windows. 

Pressure washing 
driveways into the 

Fall season.

Vinyl Siding
Hand washed using 
extention brushes.

Window Washing
Inside and out. 
Tracks cleaned.

Pressure Washing
Driveways, patios, sidewalks.

Don and Kathy Shade
503-981-5358

by Don Hearn 
After reading Donna Rector’s article about Henry David Thoreau three times, 

I would just like to thank Donna for presenting this article. I found it fascinating 
and eye opening? An old saying is – that there ae two sides to every story, and 
Donna is to be congratulated for sharing a side of “Walden’s Pond” that puts 
things in a new perspective. I sure enjoyed heading it.

Donna Rector’s Article
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Beef Stroganoff

All-You-Can-Eat Tacos

Stir Fry

Nachos

Annual Show and Shine Car Show
by Diana Lindberg
The Activity committee has been busy planning the activities for the year, 

including the Show and Shine Car Show that will occur this year on July 8, 2018.
Come and enjoy a great day with beautiful cars and music by the KISN Good 

Guys Street Band. Bring your car, restored, a daily driver or “in progress”. We 
love to see them all and share.

For updates on the show go to https://showandshinewoodburnestatesgolf.com/. 
Other updates will be in the News & Views.

David M. Dougherty Scholarship Concert 
by Pastor Steve Kufelt, Hoodview Church of God 
Hoodview Church of God will host the Annual David M. Dougherty Scholarship 

Concert on Sunday evening, May 6 at 6:00 p.m. This benefit concert continues the 
legacy of former Hoodview Church pastor Dave Dougherty, who had a passion to 
help young people achieve their educational dreams.

What started originally as a basketball free throw fundraiser, in which Pastor 
Dougherty would make 95 shots (or better) out of 100 free throws - as Pastor 
Dave’s health worsened, the fundraiser transformed into another of his passions - 
music. This annual event has now provided scholarships to at least 42 recipients 
over the past 23 years.

This year’s concert will feature local favorites Roger & Nancy Wilhite, along 
with musicians from Hoodview Church of God. The public is invited. The concert 
is free but a free-will offering will be received to support the David M. Dougherty 
Scholarship Fund. Hoodview Church of God is located at 1530 Mount Hood 
Avenue in Woodburn. For more information, call 503-981-1660 or visit www.
hoodviewchurchofgod.com.

Genealogy Interest Group
by Diana Lindberg 
The Genealogy Interest Group meets monthly on the second Thursday of each 

month at 1:30 p.m. in the conference room, located next door to the News & Views 
office.

Come and join us. This is an interactive group with each sharing ideas in the 
meeting on how to get past your brick walls or how to learn genealogy from the 
beginning. 

Music Makers’ May Meeting
by Dena Hollod
Monday, May 7, 2018, at 1pm will be our next meeting in the Woodburn Estates 

auditorium. Ida Earley will be entertaining us. Bee Groshong and Arlene Egli are 
bringing the cookies, etc. Tables will be decorated by Jill Marvin. Sounds like a 
great event. Hope to see you all there for some good music and goodies!

Summer Concerts at Woodburn Estates!
by Bill Coleman, Chairman 
Don’t allow those summertime blues to get the better of you … come on out for 

the Sunday Summer Concert Series at the Woodburn Estates and Golf!

Woodburn Estates Dance and Social Club
by Bill Coleman, Chairman 
“Swingin’ Spring”
It’s time to kick up your heels and enjoy a spring fling at our annual “Swingin’ 

Spring” dance May 12th at the Woodburn Estates & Golf auditorium, 1776 
Country Club Road. The fun starts at 7:00 p.m. with dancing and socializing to 
the country-rock sounds of the “Supernaturals.” To reserve a table for your special 
group, call JoAnn at 509-994-3499. 

Your $8.00 admission automatically enters you in the drawing for door prizes, 
and you may choose to take a chance to win a big cash prize in the evening’s 50/50 
raffle. Sara’s Salon and Spa will provide free snacks, and the dance club will offer 
an assortment of domestic and import beers for a nominal price.  

Next up: Please, plan to join us on Sunday, June 10th at 3:00 p.m. as our 
“Summer Concert Series” kicks off. The Woodburn Estates auditorium will be 
filled with a whole lotta soulful blues from the thirteen-member, big band, Pin 
& the Horn-its. Led by the talents of Mike Cross and Larry Pindar, this Portland 
based blues band is a staple at the Waterfront Blues Festival and includes the 
Northwest’s finest musicians. This is a free concert brought to you by the Woodburn 
Estates Dance and Social Club … a free-will basket will be passed to benefit the 
musicians.

NEWS AROUND THE
NEIGHBORHOOD
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Put these days on your “to do” list in 2018 
 

FAMILY GOLF DAY  
 

FREE Green Fees - Resident and Associate Member Families 
 

 
Make Tee Times at the Pro Shop 

Signups start May 15th – Play days are June 2 and 3 
 

 Play 9 or 18 holes from several tee box choices or play our 3-par course. 
Play a family game – scrambles are a lot of fun! 

 
Snacks – Water – Door Prizes – All Free 

 
*****     

 

Show and Shine Car Show and Motorcycles  
With  

 
The KISN Good Guys Street Band 

Playing 50’s – 60’s and 70’s music  

 
Sunday, July 8, 2018 - Check out: 
 
http://woodburnestatesgolf.com/show-shine-car-show/ or at  
 
https://showandshinewoodburnestatesgolf.com/. 
Posters and Entry forms are also located on the main bulletin boards by the 
Country Cottage restaurant.  

by Donna Jentzen 
Get ready for Friday Funnies. Watch for the sign-up sheet in the golfers 

lounge starting May 4, weather permitting. For those of you that don’t know 
what Friday Funnies is about, on Fridays at 3:30 p.m. each couple draws for 
partners, then play nine holes of golf. After golf we meet at the gazebo for a 
potluck. There is a $5.00 fee for each person for the season to cover the cost 
of plates and napkins and $1.00 per person each week for prize money. For 
questions to be answered call Dick or Donna Jentzen at 503-931-9829.

Friday Funnies

by Bob Price, Mixed Tournament Co-Chair 
We have Sponsors lined up for all seven mixed tournaments this year. Our 

first one is May 28th, Memorial Day. The flyer and signup sheet will go up 
April 30th. The format is a 4 person scramble. For those of you who have never 
participated you are encouraged to do so. We have a real fun day with dinner in 
the afternoon at 2:30 p.m. Everyone is invited to dinner. The cost for non-golfers 
is $18.00 each. This entitles you to dinner, soda pop, beer, and door prizes, you 
sign up and get your tickets in the pro-shop.

Seven Mixed 
Tournaments This Year

by Gwen Egan 
ARE YOU READY?  It’s only a couple of weeks until May 7 – you know 

now what that reminder is on your calendar – it’s the first day of our 2018 
season! What do you mean you didn’t write it down? DO IT NOW! We want to 
welcome back our loyal players and invite new ladies to join us. We are a group 
of ladies who have never played golf, still play golf, no longer play golf or just 
want to have a putting good time with a group of friends! We invite any lady 
member of Woodburn Estates & Golf (resident or associate) to come and join us 
in getting that little white ball into the hole and enjoy the rewards.

We meet in the Ladies Lounge at 9:45 a.m. every Monday beginning May 7 
through September 24. We begin promptly at 10 a.m. and it takes about an hour 
including collecting your money for the ‘holes in one’ you achieve. Oh yes, we 
pay $2 for every one you get! We play on the 18-hole putting green behind the 
swimming pool building. Your first time is free, so you can come and try it out – 
we even have a few putters you can borrow for the day if you need one. 

Membership includes your shirt, apron (for your score card, pencil, ball and 
whatever else you need); a day when we invite our husbands, significant others 
or a male friend to come and play and have a free lunch – they like that! and 
at the end of the season we have a nice included lunch - catered by our own 
Country Cottage - and awards party.

Come on now! Dust off that putter or borrow one and come – you’ll be glad 
you did. We look forward to seeing all of you and enjoying another successful 
season. NOW, GO FIND YOUR PUTTER BEFORE YOU FORGET! If you 
have any questions call our leader Mickey Harrison at 503-982-8700 or Gwen 
Egan at 503-981-0129.

Hear Ye! Hear Ye!  
Lady Putters!

Men's Club 
9-Hole Play Day

Every Tuesday
Sign up in the Pro Shop
18-Hole players welcome

Annie Kirsch
503-989-1124

Darla Clark, SRES
503-702-5640

Jerry Simonsen
503-951-0441

Nancy Bellinger, GRI
503-467-1751

James Audritsh
503-951-2366

Gina Audritsh
503-951-2344

George Bean
503-752-7263

Amanda Burlingham
503-951-1185

Kerin Ostrom, GRI
503-510-2259

Erica Haworth
503-984-1345

Stephanie Wells
503-931-9122

Jack Berkey, GRI
503-989-1421

Dave Christoff, CRS, GRI
Owner & Principal Broker

503-989-1676

Bill Leder
503-951-2221

MEN’S GOLF CLUB 
MEETING

FIRST WEDNESDAY OF THE MONTH

10:00 a.m.  •  Dining Hall

Guests Welcome 
Not a member? Join at the meeting
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Service - Repair - Installation
503-233-1779

Serving Woodburn since 1989  |  CCB#64597
www.bensheating.com

Senior Discount

20%
Off service and repair only

We ServiceAll Brands!

BEN’S HEATING & AIR CONDITIONING

Men’s Golf General Meeting Minutes

Woodburn Estates Men’s Golf General Meeting
April 4, 2018

President Ken Bourne called the Meeting to order at 10 AM in the Dining 
Hall, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:  All Officers & Committee Chairmen/Representatives were present 
with the exception of those absent with notice as reported in these Minutes. 
There were 27 members in attendance at today’s Meeting.

President’s Report:  President Bourne welcomed the members to the 
Meeting and stated that he was glad to be back after spending time down south. 
He stated that the golf courses where they stayed were packed with golfers. 
President Bourne then reminded the members of the quality of our golf course, 
how easily tee times can be made and its annual cost which cannot be beaten.

Head Pro Report:  Jason Hoth discussed the upcoming Wooden Shoe Tulip 
Tournament scheduled at our course on Friday, April 27, 2018. This will be a 4 
person Scramble with a shotgun start at 10 a.m. Entry fee is $70 per golfer or 
$300 for a 4 person team. This is a fundraiser for Woodburn High School and the 
proceeds will go toward awarding a boy and girl scholarship. Thus far, there are 
sponsors for 10 holes and 5 teams have signed up to play. Jason then answered 
questions and discussed issues as to the cart paths, drainage and the removal of 
the 100 yard markers from our golf course. Several members informed Jason 
that the Greens Committee and the Men’s Golf Club and Ladies Golf Club were 
not consulted before the removal of the subject yard markers.

Vice President’s Report:  President Bourne stated that he had received a 
call from VP Mike Dykes and that Mike had resigned as VP due to health issues. 
Therefore, we will need a member to fill the position of VP for the remainder 
of the year. Also, the VP was in charge of the 9-Hole Men’s Group on Tuesday 
mornings and a replacement is now needed. Member Will Abshere volunteered 
to take over this group for the remainder of the year. President Bourne then stated 
that Chuck Siver, golf pro in the Pro Shop had asked if the Men’s 9-hole group 
could play on Monday or Friday rather than Tuesday. It was pointed out that this 
issue had been previously discussed in the Greens Committee and the decision 
was to have the 9-Hole Group play on Tuesday in concert with the Ladies Golf 
Club 9-Hole Group. Jason Hoth will follow up to ensure the Men’s Golf Club 
9-Hole Group continues to play on Tuesdays, either the front or back nine with 
the Ladies 9-Hole Group having priority as to which 9 they are playing on a 
given day. The Men’s 9-Hole Group will play the same format as that played by 
the Men’s 18-Hole Group that plays on Thursday. Men’s Golf Club members 
have the option to play in either the 9-Hole Group or the 18-Hole Group or both.

Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Allan Lindberg was absent with notice. 
President Bourne read Allan’s report as follows:  Account balance as of March 1, 
2018…$6,182.56. Total Deposits…$700.00. Interest Earned…$00.27. Payments 
to the OGA…$3,640.00. Expense for donuts…$30.00. Balance as of March 31, 
2018…$3,212.83. IRS filing for the Men’s Golf Club is complete for 2018. As 
of March 31, 2018, there are 105 members of the Men’s Golf Club. A discussion 
then ensued regarding the need for the Pro Shop to keep a current record of 
voucher money earned by members in addition to the monthly posting by our 
Treasurer.

Secretary’s Report:  Secretary Chuck Johnson had nothing to report.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Greens:  Dean Lambert was absent with notice. 
Handicap:  Co-Chair Russ Krussow discussed the new Golf Genius Program, 

stating that we no longer use the OGA system. The new software program is a 
work in progress. Russ then reminded that he and President Bourne are the sole 
authority in determining the format for Men’s Golf Club Thursday Play.

Mixed Tournaments:  Co-Chair Fred Bourne had nothing to report.
Sunshine:  Chairman Ron Gripenstraw reported that he sent out two cards 

during the month to Paul Eaton and Jim Worley. It was requested that Ron send 
out cards to Mike Dykes and Sid Longest.

OGA:  Chairman Paul Eaton reminded members of the benefits offered by 
the OGA and the Pacific Northwest Golf Association, benefits such as reduced 
green fees, discounts on merchandise at various golf shops, etc. Paul also stated 
that often the PNWGA need volunteers for professional tournaments.

Rules:  Chairman Jim Hutchinson had nothing to report.
Membership:  Chairman Stan Hiller was absent with notice.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  Nothing to report.

RVs Wanted
Consignment  •  Buy - Sell - Trade

Pacific Valley Auto & RV
3974 Pacific Hwy, Hubbard, OR 97032
(1.5 miles North of Woodburn)

Pick Up and Delivery Available

503-267-9970
Dealer #3693

NEW BUSINESS:  Fred Bourne announced the 5th Annual Woodburn High 
School Fundraiser Golf Tournament to be held at the OGA Course on April 21, 
2018. Fred stated that in the past our Club has had two teams of four players 
participate in this fundraiser for the Woodburn High School golf program. 
The cost is $70 per player, one team has already been entered and Fred must 
have entry fees for a potential second foursome by April 6th. This fundraiser 
tournament helps the high school golf teams to pay expenses, such as travel 
during their golf year. Fred then made a motion for the Men’s Golf Club to 
donate $200 to the Woodburn High School Golf Program, the motion seconded, 
motion passed.

Door Prizes:  President Bourne then conducted the 50-50 raffle drawing. 
The total money collected for today’s raffle was $48.00. President Bourne had 
the winning ticket and split the pot, winning $24.00

Closing:  President Bourne asked for a motion to adjourn the Meeting, 
motion made, seconded, approved, and the Meeting was adjourned at 11:05 a.m.

NOTE:  OUR NEXT GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING WILL BE 
HELD IN THE DINING HALL AT 10 A.M. ON WEDNESDAY, MAY 2, 2018.

Submitted by Chuck Johnson, Secretary – Minutes approved by President 
Ken Bourne.



Page 6 	 News & Views	 April 27, 2018

Cost: $5 per person
Bring your family and friends to enjoy all-you-can-eat 

spaghetti, green salad, bread and beverages! Door prizes 
will be given throughout the night!

RSVP to (503) 981-0033, or email cehuhn@centurypa.com.950 North Cascade Drive
Woodburn, OR 97071
(503) 981-0033
CascadeParkRetirement.com

Spaghetti  Feed
MONDAY, APRIL 30

4-6 P.M.

Neighbors Caring For Neighbors

11
17

03

Coffee Hour Easter Hats

Recent Coffee Hour 
Goings Ons

Nancy & Roger Wilhite

The Kuykendall Family

by Kathy Hiller 
There was lots of entertainment at the March 29 Coffee Hour. Not only did 

the Wilhites play their fantastic piano duets, but also the Kuykendall family sang 
for us. The Easter Hat Parade had several who participated. I need to train the 
photographer to get all the names. I could only identify eight of the ten. (L-R)  
Evangeline Harris, Doris Rogers, Sharyn Cornett, ?, ?, Lee Howe, Tom Staskiewicz, 
Pete Petroski, Diana Eckdahl, Malena Turner.  Sorry I couldn’t name two of you.
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by former Pastor Jared Jenkins 
On February 8th, 1993, I preached my son's funera1 service. I have been 

asked, “How were you able to do that?” The answer simply put is that the Lord 
sustained me through that most difficult time. Yes, it was emotional - very 
emotional - but not only did God sustain through that very difficult service, He 
also has given promises in His Word that greatly helped me. Those promises are 
the subject of this article.

Our Dan left his earthly body at 9:00 p.m. on February 5th. When we finally 
went to bed, sleep was next to impossib1e. Thoughts rushed through my mind. 
The one thing that gave me most comfort then was the realization that God had 
promised Dan's place in heaven was secure. It was based on his simple faith in 
Jesus Christ as the Son of God. Secondly, was the assurance that someday, when 
the time came to depart my earthly body, I would again see and fellowship with 
my son. And not only with him, but also with his sister, Marian, whom Dan had 
never met for she departed her tiny earthly body about a year and a half before 
Dan's birth.

Standing before the open casket, I lifted Dan's arm slightly. It was lifeless, 
but not hopeless. In I Thess. 4:13-18 believers are promised that their bodies will 
be resurrected. That is hope, real hope. Jesus is going to return and He is going 
to call His own to Himself (John 14:1-6); the way has been made for us to enter 
heaven!

As the years go by, it becomes more and more real to me that a lot of what 
happens to us on this earth pales in comparison to what lies ahead for the 
believer in Jesus Christ. Romans 8:18, “I consider that our present sufferings are 
not worth comparing with the glory that will be revealed in us.” Dan’s life was 
not an easy one; cystic fibrosis is a terrible condition to endure. And many who 
read these words also know suffering as well. This earthly life is not really all 
that pleasant in the long run. Perhaps we get through it best when we trust God 
completely for whatever comes, thanking Him for what lies ahead.

In case you wondered, I will have no trouble recognizing my son when I 
arrive in Heaven. God has marvelously granted that these earthly bodies, though 
placed in the ground to return to the elements from which it came, will be 
resurrected and fashioned into a brand-new body (I Cor. 15:35-58). Yes, a new 
body free from fibrosis, free from pain, free from doctors, free from the terrible 
restrictions we all now know. Yes, it will be a body that will never experience 
death again! The victory has been won over death by Jesus Christ. “Death has 
been swallowed up in victory” (I Cor 15:54b).

May I suggest that we approach this life with a bit more attention to our ultimate 
destination. Not all will go to heaven; not all will have a new, incorruptible body; 
not all will experience the bliss of our Savior’s presence. Only those who believe; 
place faith in Jesus Christ. God’s Son given, will experience these. And what of 
our grumbling over little problems in this life... they should pale in significance in 
comparison! Trust God! He has provided.

In Remembrance 
of My Son

by Betty Judevine 
Little did I realize what was ahead of me when I stepped off the curb. 

Everything seemed all right. The sky turned dark and rain started beating on the 
pavement. No one was around. It was still early morning. The class for which 
I was headed, already started. Suddenly I pitched forward not able to stop the 
coming descent. Next thing I know I was down on the sidewalk spread blatantly 
on the wet pavement soaking up water by the second.

Despite a 3-toed standing cane, raingear and well-balanced shoes, I landed 
on an unprotected rear-end in the middle of what seemed a small lake. Unable 
to rise, I lay there complacently accepting my fate, ready to enact the 9-1-1 call 
and possible trip to the hospital when a young lady appeared with a welcoming 
umbrella. Soon, excited students came out of the building with a blanket and chair, 
people so kind and generous in the face of disaster.

Thus, another day, another bewildering accident, passes in the life of whom 
I’ll name an oldster. Actually, we are well-suited with paraphernalia to guide us 
through possible mishaps. Still we falter. We complain, but hold onto stuff for 
dear life. Like the general public, after too much violence, we become inert to our 
own disabilities. Not unlike a drinker passing through many drinks for the effect 
of the first one taken. We can see the comedy in the picture we present and use it 
for clarity.

My point?  Don’t take yourself seriously. Life will present many scenarios that 
you would never believe yourself to be a part of. In time, you’ll become like the 
Marx Brothers even though it’s only you who will see it that way and get the “last 
laugh”! 

A Day in the Life

by Kathy Hiller 
A short time ago, Lynda Chester Mickey contacted my husband, Stan, to ask 

him to photograph the flower bed next to tee box 14. This is an area that Lynda 
keeps in great shape in honor of her late husband, Moe Chester.

Moe Chester was a leader in our community, and served in many capacities in 
the Men’s Golf Club. Many of us still remember him. He was a very good golfer 
and was always willing to help those of us who were merely “duffers”.

Even if you are not a golfer, or didn’t personally know Moe, I’m sure we can 
all appreciate the dedication of those who keep the flower beds in good shape in 
his memory. Thanks, Lynda, for reminding all of us.

Remembering 
Moe Chester

Moe Chester Memorial Flower Bed
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Kirk A. Schmidtman, 
Attorney at Law
Wills, Trusts, Probate, 
Estate Planning, 
Contracts, and Real Property. 
Serving Woodburn Since 1976
 ***
610 Glatt Circle, Woodburn 
Kschmidtman@woodburnlaw.net 
engleschmidtmanlaw.com

503-981-0155

Bill Pay llc
Keeping your bills organized and paid

PO Box 336 • Hubbard, OR 97032
Ph. 503-982-1012 • Cell 503-209-9853

Diana Wells
diana@billpayllc.com

Bookkeeping Service: 
I will organize your mail, bills 

and paperwork to unclutter your life.
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STEVE ROSSMAN, CPA

WALLBERG
PAINTING
COMPANY
RESIDENTIAL PAINTING CCB#89869

1141 11TH AVE SW
ALBANY, OREGON 97321

Office (503) 581-2035
Cell (541) 936-1126

We are pleased to be able to  
provide our customers with a  
quality job at a competitive  
price.

WEB ADDRESS
WWW.WALLBERGPAINTING.COM

INTERIOR  
PAINTING

EXTERIOR  
PAINTING

STAINING

CABINET  
REFINISHING

WALLPAPER  
HANGING

WALLPAPER  
REMOVAL

"Jeff did a great  
job! Very pleased."  
- Gary Batte

"Jeff did work for  
us in the past and  
did an excellent  
job. He sweats the  
details." - Ted  
Mindon

by Doris Irene Hatcher 

How often do I wonder?

Why did I get to be an old mess?

I wanted to be a winner,

With lots of things no less.

But not just clothing,

And all the kids old toys.

Each a reminder of happenings – 

Some for the girls, some for the boys.

I even have all my hats,

And forty pairs of shoes,

Old cook books and dishes,

And many articles of old news.

I wanted to live in a mansion,

And have a new, classy car.

Instead, I have a rental,

And have to walk to go very far.

Now I lay around with a pet,

And don’t get up and mop the floor.

I hear a tap on the window… 

My sign says, “Don’t Knock on the door.”

Standing there is a salesman;

Trying to sell some of his goods.

I told him I was poor and needy,

And would soon be out in the woods.

Sometimes it’s fun to be mean and nasty.

I said, “Thank you, if your stuff is free.”

He stood with his mouth gaped open.

I looked over my back and said, “Dear, come help me.”

The guy jumped off of the porch,

And ran out to his car.

He probably quit his job,

And headed for the nearest bar.

I locked my door as always,

And got me a glass of juice;

Thinking, “I should get to work,”

But again feeling, what’s the use?

Now I will just get dressed,

And go down to the thrift store.

I sure don’t need anything,

But I’ll probably be back with more.

Is This  
Really Me?
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1755 Mt. Hood Ave. #120
Woodburn, OR 97071

Mark Basargin
Licensed Broker

(Russian/English)

971.400.4072

Ron Hind
Licensed 

Principal Broker

503.380.8946

Pat Soelberg
Licensed 
Broker

503.989.2263

Phil Scott
Licensed 
Broker

541.908.1243

Lorrie Cox
Licensed 

Principal Broker

503.989.1986

Nicole Rodriguez
Licensed Broker
(Spanish/Filipino/

English)

907.957.0299

by Lorrie Cox, Principal Broker 

WHRealty is proud to announce two new brokers to our agency.

Nicole Rodriguez was born and 

raised in Alaska. She has been a 

member of Rotary since she was in 

high school. Her career path prior to 

real estate was financing at Denali 

Federal Credit Union. We welcome 

Nicole, Hugo (her husband) and their 

two darling children to WHRealty.

Ron Hind is a VERY experienced 

Principal Broker with 30 plus years 

in the business. He has worked 

every aspect of the business through 

the years, both commercial and 

residential. WHRealty welcomes Ron 

and his wife, Resi.

New Brokers 
at WHRealty

Nicole Rodriguez Ron Hind

by Angie Brady  

It is two years since I moved two blocks down the street. Most of the boxes 

are unpacked; however, I can't find some of my cherished possessions – important 

possessions such as the needle with a huge eye which, believe it or not, I can 

thread without wearing my glasses. Those glasses, drugstore variety, are lost, too. 

I am heartened when I discover a box labeled "Precious Items," on a shelf in 

the laundry. It is wedged between the detergent and a box of Christmas ornaments. 

Ripping open the box, I find myself wondering, How precious is precious? I 

conclude it depended upon my mood while packing. Anything unnecessary, 

unneeded or borderline junk, even real junk, wandered into the "Precious Items" 

box. 

However, this heavy box contains unexpected rewards. As I riffle through 

dozens of pictures inherited from my parents, the question of which ancestor I 

resemble is about to be answered. 

Face down in the nethermost regions of the box, one woman's picture bears a 

remarkable resemblance, nearly identical, to my face in the mirror at 6am. One 

formidable woman. 

This unsmiling Norwegian farmer's wife looks as though she could tackle a 

herd of stampeding cattle, or elephants, should the need arise. No dainty tea sipper, 

she. I find myself wondering if I inherited her bunions as well. Her husband, 

standing tall to her left, appears to be choking in his stiffly starched white collar. 

Doubtless, he wore that same collar at Christmas and Easter. 

An unlabeled box on the highest shelf contains even more treasures but not the 

wide-eyed needle. It is chockfull of high school mementos. Billfold-sized pictures 

of friends, most of whom I can't remember, smile their smile for posterity. I sit 

on the cold tile floor of the laundry and brush away a tear when I look at the face 

of a cherished friend who died at an early age while playing the organ at church 

services. 

Deeper in the box are elementary school mementoes. Most are so crushed, they 

aren't recognizable. A small piece of petrified groom's cake wrapped in tulle and 

tied with a faded pink ribbon reminds me of Uncle Mel's wedding. It was the first 

time I drank punch. Luckily, it was nonalcoholic because my cousin Muriel and I 

drank at least six cupsful. I taped the box and relabeled it "Precious Box No. Two" 

to be reopened at some future date. 

One more box. It's labeled "Odds and Ends," an assortment of pens, a can 

opener and finally, the huge-eyed needle. The one with the largest eye is tucked 

carefully into the paper at the top of the packet. It was a box worth waiting for. 

That needle was truly as difficult to find as the one in the proverbial haystack.

Reprinted by permission of the author from her book, “Why not? What if?”

Hunting for 
the Needle

by Anonymous  

For those of you who like WEEDS TO BE GONE, try this.

Weed Killer Recipe

1.	 1 gallon white vinegar

2.	 2 Cups Epson Salts

3.	 ¼ cup Dawn Dish Soap

It will kill anything you want. Just mix and spray in the morning after the 
dew has evaporated away. Go back after sunset...weeds are gone.

It's cheaper than anything else anywhere. Never buy weed killer again.

The only drawback that I can see is that it will kill the grass too, so you have 
to be careful to only spray the weeds.

Weed Killer Recipe
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by Dawn Cole, House Chair 
On Friday April 13, the Rules & Regs and House Committees hosted a “Lunch 

& Learn” from 12-2 p.m. in the dining hall with all members invited. Our guest 
speakers were City of Woodburn Code Compliance Officer Nick Weathermon 
and recently retired City of Woodburn Building Official Steve Krieg. Lunch was 
provided and the turnout was great, with about 40 residents attending.

Officer Weathermon explained that he primarily enforces city ordinance 
violations. Code Enforcement can be called on items such as: weeds or grass 
10” or taller between May 1 and September 30, trimming a “significant” tree 
without permitting through Public Works, and vehicles parked on the street for 
longer than 48 hrs. The City allows RVs to be parked on a street for loading and 
unloading purposes or while visiting the property as long as it’s not being used 
for human occupancy. The time limit listed by the ordinance to be so parked is 
48 hrs. The RV cannot be parked in a manner that creates a hazard or obstructs 
the view of other drivers. The time of the vehicle parked does not begin until 
Code Compliance is called and the vehicle is reported and marked. The number 
to report violations: 503-982-2345 and can be reported anonymously. Fines for 
violations or not correcting the above can be $750/day.

Other topics discussed included nuisances such as “commercial grade lights” 
used as a porch light that glare into adjacent houses. The answer is that “only if 
the light isn’t attached to the house” can Code Enforcement do anything. More 
serious questions were about houses with underage residents committing illegal 
transactions, noise, and general disturbance to the neighborhood. Weathermon 
said that the residents need to continue complaining to the WPD.

Solicitors are allowed to go door to door now selling anything from cookies 
to new siding, unless you have clearly posted a “NO SOLICITORS” sign by your 
front door. The audience was warned about recent calls to the WEG office where 
a group of people selling siding and roofing were saying they were endorsed 
by a Board member and using their name. No Board member ever endorses a 
contractor or service in WEG. It is up to you to do due diligence to check their 
CCB license or ask for referrals of their past jobs and to get more than one quote.

Ret. City Bldg. Official Krieg explained that as a Building Official, his job 
was to enforce State law and building code violations. Krieg spoke on some 
relevant topics we’ve seen in WEG such as; enclosed patios and what the State 
regulations say about them, adding a room, deck, or porch to your home and 
the requirements to stay in compliance. Krieg also covered what fines can be 
incurred if found, either the result of an Official happening to see the violation, 
or a neighbor reporting it to the City, and it is inspected and found to be in 
violation. In such cases the fine can vary, from $750/per day to $1,000/day 
depending on the severity.

Our next Lunch & Learn will be in June and the topic will be “Rules & 
Regulations - Everything You Ever Wanted to Know”. Stay tuned for the date.

Lunch & Learn 
Report

by Donna Rector 
A small army has invaded my kitchen. They are only sugar ants but they are 

tough – I’ll give them that.
I have felt so lucky for years that we’ve never been plagued with sugar ants. 

Our home was purchased in 2005. Until this year we have not had a problem.
Well, that ship has sailed. Our kitchen counter has been hit with ants this year. 

So far I have tried ant powder on the floor. We went to bed thinking job well 
done. Well, they still showed up the next day. We then looked on the Internet and 
found that ants don’t like vinegar. The counter was drenched in vinegar. They 
weren’t on the counter but I did see a couple on the wall.

Then I read they don’t like a paste made of baking soda and water. I put that 
on the counter and the sink. Next morning, they were still there. Next, I read they 
don’t like cornmeal and their systems cannot handle it. Trust me, they seem to 
like cornmeal. I’m going outside and spray next - both bug and ant spray. Failing 
that, perhaps this one will be a job for the professionals. 

Sugar Ants
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Monday, 
April 30

Tuesday, 
May 1

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Estates Quilters – Craft Room
	 8:30a	 Walking Club – Aud
	 9:00a	 Ladies Pool – Billiard Room
	 9:00a	 Walking Club Mtg – Blue Room
	 9:30a	 Yoga – Aud
	10:10a	 Easy Bridge – Blue Room
	10:15a	 Zumba – Aud
	 1:00p	 Swiss Pairs Bridge – Blue Room
	 6:30p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
	 7:00p	 Golden Squares Square Dancing –  

Aud/Kit

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	 9:00a	 Bike Club – by Flag Pole
	 9:30a	 Tai Chi – Aud
	10:00a	 Needlecraft – Card Room
	10:30a	 Architectural Committee –  

Travel Office
	 11:00a	 WE Ukulele Strummers (Beginners) – 

Craft Room
	 12:30p	 WE Ukulele Strummers 

(Intermediate & Advanced) –  
Craft Room

	 1:00p	 Tuesday Bridge – Blue Room
	 1:00p	 Woodburn Garden Club – DH/Kit
	 3:00p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
	 5:00p	 Poker Night – Card Room
	 6:00p	 Beginning Line Dancing – Aud
	 6:30p	 Card Making Class – Craft Room
	 7:00p	 Intermediate Line Dancing – Aud

Saturday, 
April 28

Sunday, 
April 29

	 7:30a	 Woodburn Estates & Golf 
Pancake Breakfast – Aud/DH/Kit

	 3:00p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
	 5:00p	 Hand & Foot Cards – Blue Room

Activities 
Calendar
Activities 
Calendar

Wednesday, 
May 2

Thursday, 
May 3

Friday, 
May 4

Monday, 
May 7

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	 8:30a	 Walking Club – Aud
	 9:00a	 Woodburn Estates Carving –  

Craft Room
	 9:00a	 Walking Club Mtg – Blue Room
	 9:30a	 Yoga – Aud
	10:00a	 Men's Club Monthly Meeting – DH
	10:15a	 Zumba – Aud
	11:30a	 The Alice's Lunch Club – Country 

Cottage Restaurant
	12:00p	 5 Handed Double Deck Pinochle – 

Blue Room
	12:00p	 Ladies Pool – Billiard Room
	 1:00p	 Library – Travel Office
	 1:00p	 Writing Group – Conf Room
	 1:30p	 Wii Bowling – DH
	 6:00p	 Pinochle – Blue Room
	 7:00p	 Bingo – DH

All Day	 News & Views Copy Deadline
	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Estates Quilters – Craft Room
	 9:00a	 Bike Club – by Flag Pole
	 9:30a	 Coffee Hour – Aud/DH/Kit
	 1:00p	 Swiss Pairs Bridge – Blue Room
	 1:00p	 Yellow Tees – Golf Lounge
	 4:30p	 Rules and Reg – Conf Room
	 5:00p	 Poker Night – Card Room
	 6:00p	 Pinochle – Blue Room
	 6:00p	 Advanced Line Dance – Aud
	 6:30p	 Water Vollyball – Swimming Pool

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	 8:30a	 Walking Club – Aud
	 9:00a	 Walking Club Mtg – Blue Room
	 9:30a	 Estates Bible Study – Craft Room
	 9:30a	 Yoga – Aud
	10:15a	 Zumba – Aud
	10:30a	 Woodburn Estates Yoga Social – Aud
	11:00a	 Tai Chi – Aud
	 1:00p	 Friday Bridge – Blue Room
	 1:00p	 Bunco – Craft Room
	 1:00p	 House Committee – Conf Room
	 5:30p	 Friday Funnies – Gazebo

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Estates Quilters – Craft Room
	 8:30a	 Walking Club – Aud
	 9:00a	 Ladies Pool – Billiard Room
	 9:00a	 Walking Club Mtg – Blue Room
	 9:30a	 Lady Putters – Golf Putting Green
	 9:30a	 Yoga – Aud
	10:10a	 Easy Bridge – Blue Room
	10:15a	 Zumba – Aud
	10:30a	 St. Monica's Circle – DH/Kit
	 1:00p	 Swiss Pairs Bridge – Blue Room
	 1:00p	 Music Makers – Aud/Kit
	 6:30p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
	 7:00p	 Golden Squares Square Dancing – 

Aud/Kit

Saturday, 
May 5

	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	 2:00p	 Private Party – Blue Room
	 3:00p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
	 5:00p	 Hand & Foot Cards – Blue Room

Sunday, 
May 6

Tuesday, 
May 8

Wednesday, 
May 9

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	 9:00a	 Bike Club – by Flag Pole
	 9:30a	 Tai Chi – Aud
	10:00a	 Needlecraft – Card Room
	10:30a	 Architectural Committee –  

Travel Office
	 11:00a	 WE Ukulele Strummers (Beginners) – 

Craft Room
	 12:30p	 WE Ukulele Strummers 

(Intermediate & Advanced) –  
Craft Room

	 1:00p	 Tuesday Bridge – Blue Room
	 3:00p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
	 5:00p	 Poker Night – Card Room
	 6:00p	 Beginning Line Dancing – Aud
	 7:00p	 Intermediate Line Dancing – Aud

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	 8:30a	 Walking Club – Aud
	 9:00a	 Woodburn Estates Carving –  

Craft Room
	 9:00a	 Walking Club Mtg – Blue Room
	 9:30a	 Yoga – Aud
	10:00a	 Crafts for Fun – Blue Room
	10:15a	 Zumba – Aud
	12:00p	 5 Handed Double Deck Pinochle – 

Blue Room
	12:00p	 Ladies Pool – Billiard Room
	 1:00p	 Library – Travel Office
	 1:00p	 Car Show Planning Meeting –  

Conf Room
	 1:30p	 Wii Bowling – DH
	 6:00p	 Pinochle – Blue Room
	 7:00p	 Bingo – DH

* Any change of date, time, activity, or place  
MUST be made with the office 503-982-1776.

Thursday, 
May 10

Friday, 
May 11

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Estates Quilters – Craft Room
	 9:00a	 Bike Club – by Flag Pole
	 9:30a	 Coffee Hour – Aud/DH/Kit
	11:15a	 Activities Committee – Conf Room
	 1:00p	 Yellow Tees – Golf Lounge
	 1:30p	 Genealogy Group – Conf Room
	 4:30p	 Rules & Regs – Conf Room
	 5:00p	 Poker Night – Card Room
	 6:00p	 Pinochle – Blue Room
	 6:00p	 Advanced Line Dance – Aud
	 6:30p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool

All Day	 News & Views Publication
	 8:00a	 Breakfast & Speaker on  

Health Care – DH
	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Walking Club – Aud
	 9:00a	 Walking Club Mtg – Blue Room
	 9:30a	 Estates Bible Study – Craft Room
	 9:30a	 Yoga – Aud
	10:00a	 Walking Club Bunco – Blue Room
	10:15a	 Zumba – Aud
	11:00a	 Tai Chi – Aud
	 1:00p	 Friday Bridge – Blue Room
	 1:00p	 Bunco – Craft Room
	 5:30p	 Friday Funnies – Gazebo
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LOCAL BROKERS 
Do the Best Job! 

McCully Realty is the leader. Call us 
 

    
        

  McCully  
     R   E   A   L   T   Y 

                                             
         Pauline Podawiltz                   Keith Rapp                      Carol Wellington 
              503-989-5555               971-506-1719                           971-983-9911 

                                                 
             Jim White                 Jeanie White                Jaime White 
            503-569-4965                  503-569-7210                  503-910-0701 

503-981-6000     www.mccullyrealty.com 

 

Canby: 503-266-5100
Redmond: 541-548-3049

For more information: www.thelmasplace.org

Non Profit Adult Day Respite
for those living with memory loss

Community & Provider Education

Family Support & Education

Donate your Vehicle
TO THELMA’S PLACE

& Make a Difference in Memory Care!
FREE PICK-UP | TAX DEDUCTION | IT’S EASY!

Sara’s Salon & Barber
Everyday Senior Specials

Sara, Rachael, Yolanda, and Lonna 

503-902-0553

965 N. Cascade Drive, Suite A

gormleyplumbing.com

For All Your Plumbing Needs

A Family Tradition Since 1908

Now Serving Woodburn
503.375.7620

Same and Next Day Service
24/7 Emergency Repairs

CCB #48494

Mon - Fri  10a - 4p, Saturdays and after 4p by appointment only.

20% Off Any Service 
with Lonna

(Bring this ad - Expires June 30, 2018)


